Minutes of Meeting

BOARD OF FUNERAL, CEMETERY & CONSUMER SERVICES

Teleconference Meeting

January 12, 2006 - 9:00 A.M. to 10:00 A.M.

I. Call to Order and Roll Call

Mr. Greg Brudnicki, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.  Ms. Diana Evans, Executive Director, called the roll:

  

PRESENT:



Pete Ballas


PRESENT (via phone):


         



  
Greg Brudnicki, Chairman
         




Justin Baxley  


         


  
Powell Helm


Tracy Huggins         




  
Ken Jones






  
Gail Thomas-DeWitt





  
Catherine Zippay

ALSO PRESENT:

        
Diana Evans, Executive Director


Tom Barnhart, Board Counsel


Tina Cummings, Department Staff

LaTonya Bryant, Department Staff


ABSENT:

  
Jody Brandenburg, Vice-Chairman

Nancy Hubbell  





Ms. Diana Evans declared a quorum.

II.        New Business

A. 
Preconstruction Mausoleum Trust Agreement & Draw Schedule


1. 
Funeral Services Acquisition Group. Inc. d/b/a Star of David Memorial Gardens Cemetery and Funeral Chapel (North Lauderdale)

Ms. Evans stated that the agreement establishes a Preconstruction Mausoleum Trust Agreement with Wachovia Bank, N.A., to be used by Star of David Memorial Gardens Cemetery and Funeral Chapel for the purpose of funding the sale of 882 preconstruction mausoleum crypts and 144 niches. 

Staff recommends approval of the trust Agreement. 

Compliance with other State and Federal regulations is the responsibility of the Certificateholder.

MOTION:  Col. Pete Ballas moved approve the trust agreement.  Mr. Ken Jones seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

2.
Levitt Weinstein Memorial Chapels, Inc. d/b/a Beth David Memorial Gardens and Chapel (Hollywood)

Ms. Evans stated that the agreement establishes a Preconstruction Mausoleum Trust Agreement with Wachovia Bank, N.A., to be used by Beth David Memorial Gardens and Chapel for the purpose of funding the sale of 1,080 preconstruction mausoleum crypts and 640 niches. 

Staff recommends approval of the Trust Agreement. 

Compliance with other State and Federal regulations is the responsibility of the Certificateholder.

MOTION:  Col. Ballas moved approve the trust agreement.  Mr. Justin Baxley seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

B.
Ratification List



1.
Applications for Internship – Addendum A




a.  Funeral Director and Embalmer
Ms. Evans presented Addendum A.   


1.
Taylor, Enna E

2.
Abel, Julius E

3.
Carretta, William F

4.
Caldwell, Lamica L

5.
Fuller, Julian G (III)




b.
Embalmer Apprentice




1.
Antoine, Pamela D

2.
Trahan, Richard A

3.
Paulson, Jack A

4.
Sheffield, Christopher L

5.
Blaustein, Jay A

6.
Brown, Tracie D 

7.
Finocchiaro, Joseph R

8.
Boland, Michael G

9.
O’Brien, Jessica N
Ms. Enna Taylor’s application was discussed.

Ms. Evans stated that Enna Taylor’s initial internship began on October 20, 2004 and expired on October 20, 2005.  Ms. Taylor’s training was provided by Caballero Rivero Woodlawn Funeral Home’s two locations.  The first being, Caballero Rivero Woodlawn –Miami Chapel FH-2042, an approved training facility.  The second being, Caballero Rivero Woodlawn-Westchester Chapel FH-2043, not an approved training facility.

Ms. Taylor completed three quarters of her training as an intern at both facilities, before learning that the Westchester Chapel which was used for the funeral directing portion of her internship was not an approved training facility.   The Department of Business and Professional Regulation on August 12, 2005 advised Ms. Taylor, she would have to receive another internship license and complete a full year with an approved training facility. 

On July 12, 2005, Caballero Rivero Woodlawn-Westchester Chapel FH-2043 submitted an application to become a funeral directing training facility.  The Board denied the application on September 23, 2005 because an intern was listed on the application prior to approval.

Ms. Taylor promptly relocated to Caballero Rivero Woodlawn–Miami Chapel FH-2042 to complete her internship.  Ms. Taylor has applied for a new Concurrent Intern License with the Division of Funeral, Cemetery & Consumer Services, while awaiting resolution to this matter.

Staff recommends Ms. Taylor’s training as a funeral director is acknowledged even though Caballero Rivero Woodlawn-Westchester Chapel was not an approved training facility.  If application as a training facility had been timely filed, it would have been recommend for approval as that facility processes 900 funerals per year.  Staff also recommends that Ms Taylor’s application fee should be refunded and that she should be place on the agenda to take Florida Laws/Rules at this time.

Staff recommends that Caballero Rivero Woodlawn-Westchester Chapel FH-2043 should be reprimanded with a letter of guidance for operating a training facility without approval as a training facility. 

Ms. Tracy Huggins disclosed her affiliation with Stewart Enterprises.

Ms. Monika Entin, representing Ms. Taylor and Caballero Rivero Woodlawn Funeral Home, questioned whether the funeral home’s reprimand would allow them to proceed with licensure as a training facility or whether a new application and procedures should be submitted.

Ms. Evans stated that the Department recommends that a new application be submitted for approval by the Board at the next meeting.

MOTION:  Ms. Gail Thomas-DeWitt moved the application be denied and the funeral home reprimanded and placed on probation for one year.  
DISCUSSION:  Mr. Chairman questioned whether Ms. Taylor would have to start her internship over.

Ms. Thomas-DeWitt answered yes.  Had quarterly reports been filed, this issue would not have escalated.  

Ms. Entin stated that Ms. Taylor did submit quarterly reports and was not apprised of the problem until the third quarter had been completed.  Had she known earlier, Ms. Taylor would have taken the same action.  During the first three quarters, she was participating at both the licensed and unlicensed facilities concurrently.  Ms. Taylor completed more of her internship at the unlicensed facility.  Immediately upon being apprised upon the situation, the internship was continued only at the licensed facility.

Mr. Chairman questioned who should have caught this error.

Ms. Evans stated that the Department should have caught the error during the submission of the reports.  The funeral home should have known better, as they had one of the locations approved.  Since Ms Taylor was training and has not taken the laws and rules exam, she is not expected to know all the laws and rules.

Ms. Thomas-DeWitt stated that the training at the approved facility should be acknowledged, but there should not have been cross-training.  Once you are assigned to a specific facility, you should transfer to another.

Ms. Thomas-DeWitt reiterated her motion to have the training at the approved facility acknowledged and Ms. Taylor would have to complete the remaining training that was done at the unlicensed facility.

Ms. Entin stated that the reason Ms. Taylor was working at both facilities is that the embalming facility was located at the licensed facility.  As she was doing her internship at the licensed facility, there would come a time when she had to participate in funeral directing and would do so just because she was on the premises for her embalming.  That is the reason for the cross in the two facilities.  

Ms. Entin stated that Caballero Woodlawn has numerous funeral homes throughout the county and state.  While there are numerous facilities that are licensed, the funeral home was unaware that this location was not.  Caballero Woodlawn was under the impression that all of their facilities were properly licensed.  This was not brought to their attention until this incident, which resulted in them applying for licensure.
AMENDED MOTION:  Ms. Thomas-DeWitt moved to approve only the portion of the internship that was completed at the licensed facility.

Mr. Chairman questioned the portion of the internship that was completed at the unlicensed facility.

Ms. Entin responded that the embalming and ¼ of the funeral direction was completed at the licensed facility.  Approximately ¾ was completed at the unlicensed facility.

Mr. Powell Helm questioned whether this has been done before.

Mr. Chairman responded that he is unsure what was done in the past.

Ms. Evans stated that no one in attendance in Tallahassee has knowledge of this happening.

Mr. Powell stated that he agrees with Ms. Thomas-DeWitt as there was more training at the unlicensed facility.

Ms. Entin questioned what would be the standing on Ms. Taylor’s embalming license as the completed 100% of it at the licensed facility.

Ms. Thomas-DeWitt responded that Ms. Taylor would receive credit for work completed at the licensed facility.

AMENDED MOTION:  Ms. Thomas-DeWitt moved to approve only the portion of the internship that was completed at the licensed facility.  Mr. Helm seconded the motion, which failed with five dissenting votes.

2nd MOTION:  Col. Ballas moved to approve Ms. Taylor’s training and reprimand the facility.  Ms. Thomas-DeWitt seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Ms. Evans called for a motion for the entire list of Addendum A.

MOTION:  Ms. Catherine Zippay moved to approve applications.  Col. Ballas seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.




2.
Application for Embalmer Laws and Rules Examination – Addendum B



a.
Brooks, Marc W

Ms. Evans presented the application for approval.
MOTION:  Mr. Helm moved to approve the application.  Ms. Huggins seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.




3.
Applications for Funeral Director & Embalmer Laws and Rules – Addendum C



a.
Internship




1.
Moore, Robert E



2.
Bittle, Robert H



3.
Carver, Thomas S




4.
Taylor, Ezrita N



b..
Endorsement




1.
Blizard, Lawrence P



2.
Blasch, Carrie L    



3.
Mangano, Sal F



4.
Horowitz, Lewis E
Ms. Evans presented the applications for approval.  Ms. Enna Taylor was added to the list.
MOTION:  Ms. Huggins moved to approve the applications.  Col. Ballas seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.




4.
Applications for Establishments – Addendum D

a.
Funeral Establishment

1. R.J. Bevis d/b/a Bevis Funeral Home Of Quincy (Quincy)
2. Fuller-Miller Funeral Service Inc. d/b/a Fuller Funeral Home-Cremation Service (Cape Coral)
3. American Veterans Cremation and Burial Society Inc d/b/a American Veterans Cremation and Burial Society Inc (Miami)
4. Craig Funeral Home Inc. d/b/a Craig Funeral Home (St Augustine)
5. The Fralin Group Inc d/b/a J E Fralin & Sons Funeral & Cremation Services (Fernandina Beach)
Ms. Chairman presented the applications for approval.
MOTION:  Ms. Zippay moved to approve the applications.  Ms. Thomas-DeWitt seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


b.
Centralized Embalming Facility – Addendum E

1.
John S. Edgley d/b/a Palm Beach Removals and Embalming (West     Palm Beach)  

    

2.   State of Florida Educational Institution d/b/a Florida Community                                        
                                    College at Jacksonville (Jacksonville)

Mr. Chairman presented the applications for approval.

Ms. Evans stated that the fingerprints on the principles are still pending, so approval is contingent upon a satisfactory report.

Mr. Chairman advised the Board that any item that is pending, approval is contingent upon that issue being taken care of.
MOTION:  Col. Ballas moved to approve the applications contingent upon a satisfactory report.  Mr. Baxley seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


c.
Direct Disposal Establishment – Addendum F

1.
Condor E Stone d/b/a Custom Cremations of Brevard (Melbourne)
Mr. Chairman presented the application for approval.
Ms. Evans stated that approval would be contingent upon inspection and fingerprint status.

MOTION:  Ms. Thomas-DeWitt moved to approve the application contingent upon inspection and fingerprint status.  Ms. Zippay seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.




d.
Applications to Become a Training Facility

      

1.   Oak Ridge Funeral Care (1), Haines City
      
2.   Oak Ridge Funeral Care (2), Winter Park
      

3.
Page-Theus Funeral Home, Leesburg
Mr. Chairman presented the applications for approval.

Ms. Entin questioned whether Caballero Rivero would be considered for a training facility or should the funeral home submit a new application after the fine has been remitted.
Ms. Evans stated that a new application is required.
MOTION:  Col. Ballas moved to approve the applications.  Mr. Ken Jones seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Mr. Helm questioned whether the applications that were approved with pending issues would have to be resolved before a license is issued.
Ms. Evans stated that the Department would not issue a license until the inspection is completed along with receipt of a good report on the fingerprints.

III. Adjournment

MOTION:  At 9:20 p.m., Col. Ballas moved to adjourn.   Mr. Jones seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
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